
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

August 10th, 2020
Zoom Meeting

The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 14th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of July 13th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Community members Katy Olson, Mason Johnson, John Seehorn, Beth Rosentiel and John Verdoes also called into the meeting.  Assistant Chief Miner had to work.
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Eagle Project – Mason Johnson thanked the commissioners for allowing him to complete his eagle project for the District.  The commissioners thanked Mason Johnson for painting station three.

Generator – Commissioner Gubrud gave a quick update on the status of the generator.  The generator was delivered last Thursday.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2020.  We have responded to 179 calls this year.  For the month of July, we responded to 30 calls.  
New Business:  

Mount Vernon Fire Engine – The Mount Vernon Fire Department has a used fire engine for sale.  Chief Berg would like to start negotiations with Mount Vernon to purchase this engine to replace our support van.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to allow Chief Berg to enter into negotiations with Mount Vernon up to his allowed amount.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Chief’s Report:  
· Flow Test – The flow tests have been completed.
· Washer/Dryer – The washer and dryer have been delivered.

· Brush Truck – The brush truck did not pass the pump test.  Our mechanic did find a couple of issues.  He has replaced a bad injector and is looking at replacing the bearings. The cost to repair will be approximately $1,400.00 which includes labor and parts.

· Firefighter Hudock – Firefighter Hudock is headed to North Bend for the State Fire Academy.  Chief Berg wishes him well.

· Academy – Currently, Chief Berg would like to send 3 to the academy.  They are going to make smaller groups due to COVID. 

· Training – They have still been training but have been training in smaller groups and everyone is wearing masks.

· 911 Parade – Chief Berg is unsure whether or not we will be having the 9/11 Parade.  He will let everyone know once a decision has been made.

· Station Two Lawn – Chief Berg thanked Mark Pearson and John Seehorn for mowing the lawn over at Station two.

Assistant Chief Report:  N/A
Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3100-3106 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,426.18 and accounts payable check #s 3107-3125 in the amount of $25,455.18. Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:21 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


